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Grade 2 Module 4 

 Addition and Subtraction Within 200 with Word Problems to 100 
 

In Module 4, students develop place value strategies to fluently add and subtract 
within 100; they represent and solve one- and two-step word problems of varying 
types within 100; and they develop conceptual understanding of addition and 
subtraction of multi-digit numbers within 200.  Using a concrete to pictorial to 
abstract approach, students use manipulatives and math drawings to develop an 
understanding of the composition and decomposition of units, and they relate these 
representations to the standard algorithm for addition and subtraction. 

 



Topic A 

Sums and Differences Within 100 

In Topic A, students build upon their understanding of the base ten system and their prior 
knowledge of place value strategies presented in Module 3. In Lesson 1, students relate 10 more 
and 10 less and 1 more and 1 less to addition and subtraction. They recognize that they must add 
and subtract like units, and that the digit in the tens place changes when adding and subtracting 
10, just as the digit in the ones place changes when adding or subtracting 1. Students see 
numbers in terms of place value units; 54 – 10 is 5 tens 4 ones minus 1 ten. They learn to record 
the addition and subtraction of multiples of 10 using arrow notation. In Lesson 2, students apply 
place value understanding to add and subtract multiples of 10 before counting on by tens. For 
example, when adding 20 to 43, they may count 53, 63. Students also develop flexibility in using 
related addition problems. For example, to solve 92 – 60, one student might think 9 tens – 6 tens 
is 3 tens, plus 2 is 32, while another starts at 60, adds on 3 tens and then 2 ones to reach 92, so 
32. 

 

Topic B 

Strategies for Composing a Ten  

In Topic B, students apply their understanding of place value strategies to the addition algorithm, 
moving from horizontal to vertical notation. Their understanding of vertical addition starts with 
concrete work with number disks, moving to pictorial place value chart drawings, and ending 
with abstract calculation. Consistent use of number disks on a place value chart strengthens 
students’ place value understanding and helps them to systematically model the standard addition 
algorithm including the composition of a ten. In Lesson 6, students use number disks on a place 
value chart to represent the composition of 10 ones as 1 ten with two-digit addends. The use of 
manipulatives reminds students that they must add like units (e.g., 26 + 35 is 2 tens + 3 tens and 
6 ones + 5 ones). Lesson 7 builds upon this understanding as students relate manipulatives to a 
written method, recording compositions as new groups below in vertical form (as shown at 
right). As they move the manipulatives, students use place value language to express the action 
as they physically make a ten with 10 ones and exchange them for 1 ten. They record each 
change in the written method, step by step. In Lesson 8, students move from concrete to pictorial 
as they draw unlabeled place value charts with labeled disks to represent addition.  As they did 
with the manipulatives, students record each action in their drawings step by step on the written 



method. In Lessons 9 and 10, students work within 200, representing the composition of 10 ones 
as 1 ten when adding a two-digit addend to a three-digit addend. This provides practice drawing 
three-digit numbers without the complexity of composing a hundred. It also provides practice 
with adding like units. While some students may come into this topic already having learned 
vertical addition, including carrying above the tens, the process of connecting their 
understanding to the concrete and pictorial representations develops meaning and understanding 
of why the process works, not just how to use it. Therefore, students will be less prone to making 
place value errors. 

 

Topic C 

Strategies for Decomposing a Ten 

Topic C parallels Topic B, as students apply their understanding of place value strategies to the 
subtraction algorithm, moving from concrete to pictorial to abstract. It is important to note that 
the algorithm is introduced at this level and is connected deeply to the understanding of place 
value. In Lesson 11, students use number disks on a place value chart to subtract like units (e.g., 
76 – 43 is 7 tens – 4 tens and 6 ones – 3 ones). They practice modeling the standard subtraction 
algorithm within 100 without decompositions, and then progress to problems that require 
exchanging 1 ten for 10 ones (e.g., in 76 – 47 students must recompose 7 tens 6 ones as 6 tens 16 
ones). The use of manipulatives allows students to physically experience the renaming and 
understand the why behind recomposing a quantity. Lesson 12 builds upon this understanding as 
students relate manipulatives to a written method, recording recompositions in vertical form. In 
subtraction, a common error is for students to switch the top and bottom digits in a given place 
when renaming is necessary. They perceive the digits as a column of unrelated numbers, rather 
than part of a larger total, and simply subtract the smaller from the larger. Hence, many students 
would solve 41 – 29 as 28, instead of understanding that they can take 9 ones from 41 ones. 
Before subtracting, they determine if each digit is big enough to subtract the number below it. If 
not, they decompose one of the next larger units to make ten of the unit they need. In Lesson 13, 
this is used in conjunction with the chip model; students record each change they make to their 
model simultaneously on the algorithm. In Lessons 14–15, students move to the more abstract 
dot drawings on their place value charts and follow the same procedure for decomposing a ten 
and relating it to the written method. Here, however, students subtract a two-digit subtrahend 
from a three-digit minuend (e.g., 164 – 36). This provides practice working with and drawing 
three-digit numbers without the complexity of decomposing a hundred. As in Topic A, Topic C 
closes with a lesson that focuses on one- and two-step word problems within 100. Students apply 
their place value reasoning, mental strategies, and understanding of compositions and 



decompositions to negotiate different problem types with unknowns in various positions. 
Because two different problem types (i.e., add to, take from, put together/take apart, compare) 
are often combined in two-step word problems, some quantities will involve single-digit 
addends, especially when students are working with the more challenging comparison problems. 
They are encouraged to be flexible in their thinking and to use drawings and/or models to explain 
their thinking. Students continue to use tape diagrams to solve word problems, relating the 
diagrams to a situation equation (e.g., 8 + ____ = 41) and rewriting it as a solution equation (e.g., 
41 – 8 = ___), thus illustrating the relationship between operations. Students find success when 
using their mental strategies of making a multiple of 10 and counting on (e.g., 9, 10, 20, 30 40, 
41) as they experience the relationships between quantities within a context.  

 

Topic D 

Strategies for Composing Tens and Hundreds 

In Lesson 17 of Topic D, students extend the base ten understanding developed in Topic A to 
numbers within 200. Having worked with manipulatives to compose 10 ones as 1 ten, students 
relate this to composing 10 tens as 1 hundred. For example, students might solve 50 + 80 by 
thinking 5 ones + 8 ones = 13 ones, so 5 tens + 8 tens = 13 tens = 130. They use place value 
language to explain when they make a new hundred. They also relate 100 more from Module 3 
to + 100 and mentally add 100 to given numbers. In Lesson 18, students use number disks on a 
place value chart to represent additions with the composition of 1 ten and 1 hundred. They use 
place value language to explain when they make a new ten and a new hundred, as well as where 
to show each new unit on the place value chart. In Lesson 19, students relate manipulatives to a 
written method, recording compositions as new groups below in vertical form. As they did in 
Topic B, students use place value language to express the action as they physically make 1 
hundred with 10 tens disks and 1 ten with 10 ones disks. In Lessons 20 and 21, students move 
from concrete to pictorial as they use math drawings to represent compositions of 1 ten and 1 
hundred. Lesson 22 focuses on adding up to four two-digit addends with totals within 200. 
Students now have multiple strategies for composing and decomposing numbers, and they use 
properties of operations (i.e., the associative property) to add numbers in an order that is easiest 
to compute. For example, when solving 24 + 36 + 55, when adding the ones, a student may make 
a ten first with 4 and 6. Another student may decompose the 6 to make 3 fives (by adding 1 to 
the 4). 

 



Topic E 

Strategies for Decomposing Tens and Hundreds  

Topic E begins with an extension of mental math strategies learned in first grade, when students 
learned to subtract from the ten by using number bonds. In Lesson 23, they return to this strategy 
to break apart three-digit minuends and subtract from the hundred. For example, in first grade 
students solved 14 – 9 by restating the problem as 10 – 9 + 4. In second grade, students use the 
same strategy to restate 143 – 90 as 100 – 90 + 43. In Lesson 24, students use number disks on a 
place value chart to represent subtraction and develop an understanding of decomposition of tens 
and hundreds. This concrete model helps students see the answer to the question, “Do I have 
enough ones?” or, “Do I have enough tens?” When they do not, they exchange one of the larger 
units for ten of the smaller units. This practice is connected to the strategies they learned with 
tens and ones; they learn that the only real difference is in place value. The strategies are also 
connected to addition through part–whole understanding, which is reinforced throughout. In 
Lesson 25, students move towards the abstract when they model decompositions on their place 
value chart while simultaneously recording the changes in the written form. Students use math 
drawings in Lesson 26 as they move away from concrete representations and into the pictorial 
stage. They follow the same procedure for decomposing numbers as they did in Lesson 25 with 
the number disks, but now they may use a chip model or number disk drawing. They continue to 
record changes in the written form as they work with their models. Topic E closes with the 
special case of subtracting from 200. Using number disks on a place value chart, students review 
the concept that a unit of 100 is comprised of 10 tens. They then model 1 hundred as 9 tens and 
10 ones and practice counting to 100 both ways (i.e., 10, 20, 30…100 and 10, 20…90, 91, 92, 
93…100). Next, they model the decomposition of a hundred either in two steps (as 10 tens then 
decomposing 1 ten as 10 ones) or one step (as 9 tens and 10 ones) as they represent subtractions 
from 200 (see image to the right). Students use this same reasoning to subtract from numbers that 
have zero tens. For example, to subtract 48 from 106, students model the decomposition of 106 
as 10 tens 6 ones and as 9 tens 16 ones. Throughout the lesson, students relate their models to a 
written form step by step. 

 

 

 



Topic F 

Student Explanations of Written Methods 

Module 4 culminates with Topic F, in which students think about and discuss the multiple 
strategies they have learned to represent and solve addition and subtraction problems. They share 
their reasoning as they link their drawings to two written methods, and discuss the similarities, 
differences, and efficacy of each approach. In Lesson 29, students learn the totals below written 
method. Throughout Grades 1 and 2, students decompose numbers into expanded form to 
recognize place value and to understand that they must add like units. These problems are written 
horizontally. Here, students use this prior learning to solve addition problems in a similar way. 
They decompose two- and three-digit numbers, then add like units and record the totals 
horizontally (see image below). They then transition into the vertical form of the method when 
they decompose the numbers mentally, add like units, and record the totals below. The totals 
below method gives students the option of adding from left to right or from right to left. Students 
explain how each step of their math drawing relates to this written method. In Lesson 30, 
students represent and solve problems using both the totals below and the new groups below 
methods (students used the latter method throughout the module). They relate both methods to 
their math drawings and discuss the differences and similarities between the two. In Lesson 31, 
students apply knowledge of addition and subtraction strategies to solve two-step word 
problems. Students are challenged to make sense of more complex relationships as they are 
guided through more difficult problem types, such as comparison problems.  



 

Grade 2 • Module 4  

Addition and Subtraction Within 200 with Word Problems to 100  

OVERVIEW  

In Module 3 students were immersed in the base ten system, as they built a strong foundation through 

a concrete to pictorial to abstract approach. They bundled groups of 10, and saw that 10 like units could 

be bundled to produce a new unit that is ten times as large. They progressed from seeing 10 ones as 1 

ten to understanding 10 tens as 1 hundred.  Module 4 builds on that place value understanding to com-

pose and decompose place value units in addition and subtraction within 200.  

Module 4 is devoted to three major areas of work. The first two are building fluency in two-digit addi-

tion and subtraction within 100 and applying that fluency to one- and two-step word problems of vary-

ing types within 100. Students’ increasing fluency with calculations within 100, begun in Grade 1, allows 

word problems to transition from being mere contexts for calculation into opportunities for students to 

see and analyze the relationships between quantities. Daily application problems and specific lessons in 

Topics A, C, and F provide students with guided and independent practice as they negotiate a variety of 

problem types, including the more complex comparison problems. Note that most two-step problems 

involve single-digit addends, and do not involve the most difficult comparison problem types.  

The third major area of work is developing students’ conceptual understanding of addition and subtrac-

tion of multi-digit numbers within 200 as a foundation for work with addition and subtraction within 

1000 in Module 5.  

In Topic A, students work with place value strategies to fluently add and subtract within 100. The final 

lessons of Module 3 (finding 1 more, 1 less, 10 more, 10 less) transition into mental addition and sub-

traction of 1 and 10. Students mentally add and subtract 100 in Topics D and E, as well as during fluency 

activities throughout the module, as they did in Module 3. This knowledge is then extended and used to 

solve problems. For example, students might count on by ones and tens, e.g., 39 + ☐ = 62, so 40, 50, 60, 

61, 62. They might use compensation, adding the same amount to the subtrahend as to the minuend to 

make a multiple of ten, e.g., 62 – 39 = 63 – 40. They might add or subtract a multiple of 10 and adjust 

the solution as necessary, e.g.,62 – 39 is 4 tens less than 62 but… one more (2.NBT.5). Students explain 

why these strategies work using place value language, properties of addition and subtraction, and mod-

els, such as the number line . 



  

Topic A’s strategies lead naturally to work with the written vertical algorithm for addition (Topic B) and sub-

traction (Topic C). In these two topics, students represent place value strategies with place value disks and 

math drawings (see images with strategy names below). Students work with composing 1 ten from 10 ones 

or decomposing 1 ten as 10 ones (with minuends within 100). After the mid-module assessment, students 

continue working with manipulatives and math drawings to make sense of problems in which they compose 

or decompose twice. Topic D focuses on addition, with the new complexity of composing 1 hundred from 10 

tens within 200 in problems with up to four addends.  Subtraction in Topic E involves subtracting when de-

composing 1 hundred for 10 tens and 1 ten for 10 ones. 

 



  

 

Throughout the module, manipulatives and math drawings allow students to see numbers in terms of place 

value units and serve as a reminder that they must add like units (e.g., knowing that 74 + 38 is 7 tens + 3 

tens and 4 ones + 8 ones). The focus is often on computational strategies with bare numbers (i.e., no con-

text) so that total attention is given to understanding the value of each digit within a number, as well as why 

and how the written method works. Students use the place value chart as an organizer. Simultaneous use of 

a written method and a place value chart allows students to better recognize both the value of numbers 

when they are not on the place value chart, and like units. The same is true when students make math 

drawings and use place value language to relate each step of the drawing to a written method . The differ-

ent representations serve to solidify the understanding of the composition and decomposition of units, 

moving from concrete to pictorial to abstract. Throughout the work, students are encouraged to explain 

their actions and analyses, and to use the relationship between addition and subtraction to check their 

work .  

Throughout the module, students are encouraged to be flexible in their thinking and to use multiple strate-

gies in solving problems, including the use of drawings such as tape diagrams, which they relate to equa-

tions. In Topic F, students are introduced to the totals below method (pictured below to the far left) and are 

challenged to explain why both it and the new groups below method (also pictured below to the left) work .  

   Abstract 

 

 

 

 

 

 students should be practicing basic addition and subtraction facts so that they may recall them with 

speed and accuracy. 

 



Terminology  

New or Recently Introduced Terms  

  Equation  

  Minuend  

  New groups below  

  Place value chart (pictured below right)  

  Place value or number disk (pictured to the right)  

  Subtrahend  

  Totals below  

 

Familiar Terms and Symbols 

   Addend  

  Addition  

  Bundle, unbundle, regroup, rename, change (compose or decompose a 10 or 100)  

  Difference  

  Hundreds place (referring to place value)  

  Place value (referring to the unit value of each digit in  given number)  

  Subtraction  

  Units of ones, tens, hundreds, thousands (referring to place value; 10 ones is the same as 1 unit of ten)  

 



Lesson 1  

Objective:  Relate 1 more, 1 less, 10 more, and 10 less to addition and subtraction of 1 and 

10.  

 

The Arrow Method 

You add or subtract 1 or 10 and the arrows point to what the number becomes after you 

change it.  It shows that you’re changing the ones or the tens place and whether it’s more or 

less. 10 more than 33 is 43, and 1 less is 42, and 1 less is 41. Then 10 less than 41 is 31, and 

10 less than 31 is 21. 

Lesson 2 

Objective: Add and 

subtract multiples of 

10 including counting 

on to subtract.  



Lesson 3  

Objective: Add and subtract multiples of 10 and some ones within 100.  

.   

Lesson 4  

Objective: Add and subtract multiples of 10 and some ones within 100.  

Sometimes we make manipulate equations to make mental addition and subtraction easier.  When we add 

the same amount to each number in a subtraction sentence, the 

difference stays the same.   You can take from one added and give 

to the other to make  a whole group of ten.   

 

34 – 28 = 36 - 30  

 

 



Lesson 5  

Objective: Solve one- and two-step word problems within 100 using strategies 

based on place value.  

 

a. There are 31 students on the red bus. There are 29 more students on the yellow bus than on the red bus. 

How many students are on the yellow bus?  

b. How many students are on both buses combined?  

 

Lesson 6  

Objective: Use manipulatives to represent the composition of 10 ones as 1 ten 

with two-digit addends. 

  

You can bundling groups of ten using place value 

disk or mentally. 

 

.  



Lesson 7 

Objective: Relate addition using manipulatives to a written vertical method.  

Notice when bundling a ten we notate it underneath the tens column.   

Lesson 8 

Objective: Use math drawings to represent the composition and relate drawings 

to a written method.  

 

 

  

Notice when bundling a 

group of ten we notate 

it underneath the tens 

column.   

This makes it easier for the 

eye to track and for 

students to see that 

7+5=12 is the same as 1 ten 

2 ones. 



Lesson 9 

Objective: Use math drawings to represent the composition when adding a two-

digit to a three-digit addend.  

 

 4 tens 12 ones can be simplified by bundling 

and renaming as 5 tens 2 ones or 52.  They 

all have the same value. 

 An algorithm is a way to solve problems   

using steps that help us work more quickly.  

Lesson 10 

Objective: Use math drawings to represent the composition when adding a two-

digit to a three-digit addend.  

 



Lesson 11 

Objective: Represent subtraction with and without the decomposition 

of 1 ten as 10 ones with manipulatives. 

 

 We draw a magnifying glass 

around the minuend to 

show it’s the whole that we 

are subtracting from. 

Lesson 12 

Objective: Relate manipulative representations to a written method. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Note:  This shows the step by step process of subtraction.  Students do 

not need to recopy the problem to show the steps. 



Lesson 13 

Objective: Use math drawings to represent subtraction with and without decom-

position and relate drawings to a written method.  

 The place value chart can be simplified to a line that separates each column. 

 

 

 

 

 

Note:  This shows the step by step process of subtraction.  Students do 

not need to recopy the problem to show the steps. 

Lesson 14 

Objective: Represent subtraction with and without the decomposition when 

there is a three-digit minuend.  

 

 



Lesson 15 

Objective: Represent subtraction with and without the decomposition 

when there is a three-digit minuend. 

 We can use related facts to check our work. 

 

Lesson 16 

Objective: Solve one- and two-step word problems within 100 using strategies 

based on place value. 

3 Steps to Solving a word problem 

1.. Model the Problem 

 Can you draw something? 

 What can you draw? 

 What conclusions can you make from your drawing? 

2. Solve and write a statement. 

3. Assess the solution for reasonableness. 



Lesson 17 

Objective: Use mental strategies to relate compositions of 10 tens as 1 hundred to 10 ones 

as 1 ten. 

 

 

Lesson 18 

Objective: Use manipulatives to represent additions with two compositions.  

Making a hundred is just like making a ten! 

We can use partners to ten for both. 6 + 4 = 10, just like 6 tens + 4 tens is 10 tens, or 1 hundred. When we 

put together 10 ones we make a ten, and when we put together 10 tens we make a hundred. We trade 10 of a 

smaller unit for 1 of the next bigger unit: 10 ones for 1 ten and 10 tens for 1 hundred.  

 

 

 

56 + 85 

Here we changed 10 ones for 1 ten 

We changed 10 tens for 1 hundred 

The total of the two part is 141 

Hailey and Gio solve 56 + 85. Gio says the answer is 131. 

Hailey says the answer is 141. Explain whose answer is 

correct using numbers, pictures, or words.  



Lesson 19 

Objective: Relate manipulative representations to a written method.  

 

 Students can still use 

place value charts if 

they need the support. 

 It would benefit your 

child to practice flash 

cards to increase their 

speed and accuracy 

with recalling addition 

and subtraction facts. 

Lesson 20 

Objective: Use math drawings to represent additions with up to two composi-

tions and relate drawings to a written method.  

 

 

 

117 Boys attended summer camp. 

196 children attended summer 

camp. 



Lesson 21 

Objective: Use math drawings to represent additions with up to two 

compositions and relate drawings to a written method. 

 

 

Lesson 22 

Objective: Solve additions with up to four addends with totals within 200 with 

and without two compositions of larger units.  

 Compatible numbers help us add.  We always look to make a group of ten.  This guides 

our mental math. 

 



Lesson 23 

Objective: Use number bonds to break apart three-digit minuends and subtract 

from the hundred.  

 

Can you take out the 100?  

Break apart 127 into 100 and some more.  

If you take out the 100, 27 are left in 127?  

 Now we can subtract easily!  

I know that 100 – 70 is 30. I added the 27 back on and I got 57. 

20 + 27 = 57.  

Lesson 24 

Objective: Use manipulatives to represent subtraction with decompositions of 1 

hundred as 10 tens and 1 ten as 10 ones.  

   136 –57 

  1 hundred 3 tens 6 ones 

 

  Unbundle a ten to subtract 

  1 hundred 2 tens 16 ones 

 

  Unbundle a hundred to subtract 

  12 tens 16 ones 

Now that you have unbundled you can take 

away 5 tens 7 ones (57) 



Lesson 25 

Objective: Relate manipulative representations to a written method.  

 

 

Lesson 26 

Objective: Use math drawings to represent 

subtraction with up to two decompositions 

and relate drawings to a written method.  

 

The dot diagram is a quick tool to show the 

process of unbundling to subtract.   

 

Students should only draw one model that ends up 

looking like the bottom representation. 



Lesson 27 

Objective: Subtract from 200 and from numbers 

with zeros in the tens place.  

Students have learned to unbundle a ten and a hundred to 

subtract.  In this lesson students learn a shortcut for 

subtracting across two zeros.   

 

 

 

Although it is more efficient to unbundle in one step 

students can continue to use two steps if they find more 

success with that strategy. 

 

Lesson 28 

Objective: Subtract from 200 and from numbers with zeros in the tens place.  

Unbundle in one step: 

There are no tens , so  rename a hundred 

as 9 tens and 10 ones.  

That makes it 9 tens and 16 ones, 

because we already had 6 ones.  

  Or 

Unbundle in two steps: 

We can change 1 hundred into 10 tens, and then change 10 tens into 9 tens 10 ones. 

That makes it 9 tens and 16 ones, because we already had 6 ones.  



Lesson 29 

Objective: Use and explain the totals below written method using words, math 

drawings, and numbers.  

Method 1: New Groups Below     Method 2: Totals Below  

(standard algorithm)     (add each unit separately)    

     

  

    

  8+3=11  

  20+40=60 

 

 

 

Lesson 30 

Objective: Compare totals below to new groups below as written methods.  



Lesson 31 

Objective: Solve two-step word problems 

within 100.  

 

1. Model the problem.        

Can you draw something?  

What can you draw?  

What conclusions can you make from your drawing?  

2. Solve and write a statement.  

3. Assess the solution for reasonableness.  

 

 

 

It’ s important to become fluent with basic addition and subtraction facts.  Quick 5-10 

minute activities are essential for memorization.  Here are some ways to assist your child 

with memorizing basic facts: 

 Flash Cards (both you and your child should say the fact aloud) 

 Counting up and down by ones and tens (begin at various numbers) 

 Have quick routine math talks in the car, store, and anywhere that seems appropriate. 

 Computer Aides such as xtramath.org  

Solve a two-step add to with result un-

known word problem using a tape diagram.  

Mei picked 26 berries. Luis picked 37 more 

berries than Mei.  

a) How many berries did Luis pick?  

b) How many berries did they pick in all? 



Technology Resources 

 

www.k-5mathteachingresources.com -This site provides an extensive 
collection of free resources, math games, and hands-on math activities 
aligned with the Common Core State Standards for Mathematics. 

www.parccgames.com – fun games to help kids master the common 
core standards. 

http://www.mathplayground.com –common core educational math 
games and videos. 

www.learnzillion.com – math video tutorials. 

www.ixl.com – practice common core interactive math skills practice. 

www.mathnook.com –common core interactive math skill practice/ 
games, worksheets and tutorials. 

www.adaptedmind.com – common core interactive practice, video 
lessons and worksheets 

www.brainpop.com – animated tutorials of curriculum content that 
engages students. Can use a limited free version or buy a subscription. 



 

               1 Prepared by Erin Schweng, Math Coach 

Grade 2 
Module 4 

 

Eureka Math Tips for Parents 

 

 

How you can 

help at home: 

Key Words to Know 

Key Common Core Standards: 

 Represent and solve problems involving addition and 
subtraction 
 

 Use place value understanding and properties of 
operations to add and subtract, including: 

o Fluently add and subtract within 100 

o Add and subtract within 200, using concrete models or 

drawings and strategies based on place value, and explaining 

chosen strategies in writing 

 How you can 

help at home: 

- Continue to ask how many 

ones, tens, and hundreds 

are in numbers that you and 

your student come across 

- When possible, encourage 

your student to explain 

their mathematical thinking 

by drawing a diagram or 

picture that links to their 

addition and subtraction 

problems 

 

 Addition and Subtraction 

Within 200 with Word 
Problems to 100 Minuend: A quantity or 

number from which 
another number is to be 
subtracted 

Subtrahend: A quantity 
or number being 
subtracted from another 

Difference:  The solution 
to a subtraction problem 

Place value: Referring to 
the unit value of each 
digit in a given number  

Place Value Chart: (see 
reverse): A graphic 
organizer that students 
can use to see the 
coherence of place value 
and operations between 

different units. 

Key Vocabulary: 

 

 What Came Before this 
Module: Students expanded 

their understanding of unit and 
of place value by bundling ones, 

tens, and hundreds with sticks. 

What Comes After this 
Module:  In Module 5, we will 

continue to strengthen and 
deepen our conceptual 
understanding of addition and 
subtraction, working with 

numbers up to 1000. 

 

This is a picture of the method 
known as “totals below”, in 
which students decompose 
multi-digit numbers into like 
place-value groups as they add. 

In this 31-lesson module, students 

will work on fluency in addition 

and subtraction up to 100.  They 

will also build conceptual 

understanding of adding and 

subtracting multi-digit numbers 

to 200, and will apply their skills 

when solving problems.  

 

Building the number 234 with 
place value cards showing the 
following: 
2 = 2 hundreds = 200 
3 = 3 tens = 30 
4 = 4 ones = 4 

So 234 = 200 + 30 + 4! 



 

 

Eureka Math, A Story of Units 

For more information visit commoncore.org 

Grade 2 
Module 4 

  

Spotlight on Math 

Models: 

Place Value Charts 

You will see this 

mathematical 

representation 

throughout the 

grades in A Story of 

Units. 

A Story of Units has several key mathematical “models” that 

will be used throughout a student’s elementary years. 

     The place value chart is a graphic organizer that students can use to see the coherence of place 

value and operations between different units.  It enables students to discover the value of each digit 

in a given number at the concrete level, as they represent numbers with place value disks or bundles.         

Use of the place value chart begins in Grade 1 as students learn about tens and ones, and continues 

through the use of decimals in Grade 5.  The place value chart is a flexible tool.   

     Young students can place chips on the chart, and physically move them as they bundle and group 

numbers.  Older students can quickly create their own place value charts to illustrate their thinking 

for a problem and show their understanding of more complex numbers.  In second grade, students 

use the chart extensively as they work to build their understanding of numbers up to 1000, and will 

often be asked to use the chart to illustrate how to compose and decompose numbers.  

Module 4 Sample Problem (Lesson 15): Model 172 – 48 using the place value chart. 
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